BOROUGH OF KETTERING

MONITORING AND AUDIT COMMITTEE

Meeting held: 12th November 2013
Present:
Councillor Jonathan West (Chair)


Maurice Bayes, Eileen Hales, Cliff Moreton and Michael Tebbutt
13.MA.18
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Scott Edwards, Jenny Henson and David Howes.
13.MA.19
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting of the Monitoring and Audit Committee held on 24th September 2013 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair
13.MA.20
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None
13.MA.21
PUBLIC SPEAKERS


None
13.MA.22
COMPLIANCE WITH PUBLIC SECTOR INTERNAL AUDIT STANDARDS (A1)

A report was submitted, the purpose of which was to describe the approach taken by the Council’s Internal Auditors in meeting compliance with the new Public Sector Internal Auditing Standards.  The standards were set by the HM Treasury in December 2012 and came into force from 1st April 2013.
RESOLVED
that the Committee noted Internal Audits’ compliance with the Public Sector Internal Auditing Standards
13.MA.23
RISK MANAGEMENT UPDATE (A2)

A report was submitted to seek member approval for the updated Risk Management policy Statement and strategy and associated risk register.
It was reported that a full review of the Council’s risk management procedures was undertaken every two years.  The last full review of the Council’s risk management procedures was in November 2011 and a refresh was undertaken in November 2012.  The Council recognised the importance of reviewing both the policy and the strategy statements to ensure the Council’s approach to risk is robust and up to date.

The Acting Head of Finance gave a presentation which gave an example of a risk matrix for prioritising Strategic and Service risks.
The Risk Management Policy and Strategy were attached to the report and were unchanged from the previous year and still considered relevant.
The Strategic Risk Register review was undertaken by the Council’s Strategic Management Team (SMT), who first considered all existing risks and established that the risks were still a corporate risk.  A number of new risks were identified then all of the risks were assessed and scored.

Heads of Service in attendance at the meeting stated that the register was an invaluable reference point for assessing risks in each department and how they can affect others.  
Members had a short discussion on items included in the risk register attached to the report and it was 

RESOLVED
that the Committee approved the updated Risk Management Policy and Strategy and endorsed the updated strategic risk register
.
13.MA.24       KEY UPDATES (A3)
Members received presentations on the following key issues: -

· Benefits Update

· Fraud Policies

· Rent Arrears

Benefits Update

Rob Thompson gave an update on the impact of the welfare reform which included the spare room subsidy, benefit cap and discretionary housing payments.

Discussion was held on supply and demand for council properties and it was stated that the Council did not want to make any knee jerk reactions to new government policy at this time.
The Head of Income and Debt reported that as a result of the welfare reform an East Midlands Credit Union office had now been created at the Council which would offer money management advice to customers.  It was noted that training would be given to staff early in December with a view to opening the new service before Christmas. 
Fraud Policies
The Head of Income and Debt gave a presentation which outlined changes to the Council’s fraud policies.  It was noted that as of 2014, Housing Fraud would be dealt with by the Department for Work and Pensions and Council Tax Fraud would be retained by the Council. 
Rent Arrears

The Head of Housing gave an update to committee on the council’s current position on rent arrears in Kettering.  It was noted that 41.8% of tenants were currently in arrears and 135 tenants owe more than £500 compared to 65 in the same period of 2012/13.  The effect of the Bedroom Rate Restriction was also outlined and it was reported that 114 properties with rent arrears in the borough appeared to relate solely to the bedroom rate restriction.
It was reported that robust systems for monitoring rent arrears and taking action were in place but the impact of winter fuel bills, Christmas and competing debts on the level of rent arrears could potentially become an issue. 
13.MA.25
KEY PERFORMANCE INFORMATION BOOKLET (A4)

Members received the Key Performance Information Booklet. Guy Holloway, Head of IT and Communications, was in attendance for this item and outlined the main areas.  

Members noted a fall in recycling figures but recognised that the figures should now start to rise following the completion of the roll out of the new scheme.
13.MA.26
WORK PROGRAMME (A5)


The work programme was submitted to the committee for consideration.  The following reports would be brought to the next Committee: -
· Budget Scrutiny (including town centre parking)
· KPMG External Audit Plan

· Welfare Reform Update

· Residents Parking

 (The meeting started at 7.00 pm and ended at 8.40 pm)

Signed​: …………………………………………………….

(Chair)
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